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Megan and Shane Phillips 

131 Awakino Point North Road 

Dargaville. 

 

23 September 2022 

Planchanges@kaipara.govt.nz 

Kaipara District Council 

Your Worship the Mayor and Councillors, 

SUBMISSION TO THE KAIPARA DISTRICT PLAN 2013 PRIVATE PLAN CHANGE 81 

DARGAVILLE RACECOURSE  

Thank you for the opportunity to submit on the proposed Private Plan Change 81 Dargaville 

Racecourse to rezone 47ha within the Dargaville Racing club land, contained in Part Lot 37 DP 7811 

(NA692/361) and Part Lot 37 DP27168 (NA689/300) on the corner of State Highway 14 and Awakino 

Point North Road, Dargaville. 

We oppose the PPC81 for rezoning the 100-acre Racecourse property to residential and light 

commercial. We know this land is best suited to food production and we recommend it be kept as 

such. We believe the proposed high-density development is impractical, being situated in a rural 

district isolated 4km from Dargaville township by at times a very busy State Highway 

Submission 

One of our concerns with the PPC81 is the School bus service pick up and drop off area (Bus stop). 

Our children use this service. Currently the bus stop is sited at the intersection of State Highway 14 

and Awakino Point North Road, there is sufficient turning space for this service while still 

maintaining high safety standards, there is also plenty of space for family vehicles that drop off and 

pick up their children . With the proposed Plan change, that would require significant re-

development and subsequently use considerably more land along with the significant increase in 

traffic movements (935 traffic movements per hour in peak times, morning, afternoon) we feel that 

the safety of the children using this service will be severely compromised. We could see that if this 

proposal were to go ahead the safety concerns raised may result in children being fearful of the pick 

up and drop off area and result in a reduced attendance rate at school. 

Conclusion 

We believe that the above points that we have made raises many safety concerns for the families 

utilizing the bus service and leaves no alternative for us but to oppose PPC81 for rezoning the 100 

acre Racecourse property to residential and light commercial and we request the Kaipara District 

Council to decline the Proposal. 

We thank you for your time in reading this submission. 

Yours Sincerely 

Megan and Shane Phillips 

094397795 
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